Dear Parents of 8th Grade Students:

Wilson High School is looking forward to the 2014 – 2015 school year.  Your scholars have already signed up for classes for next year.  Student course choices are still fluid and may be changed.  You can view your scholar’s selections in a program called Bridges which your scholar can show you using their individual scholar password.  Please review your scholar’s choices through the following lenses:

· Each scholar should have chosen the following courses:

·  English, Biology, World History 1 and Mathematics (Algebra, Geometry, or Algebra 2 are the typical range of 9th grade math classes and dependent on what math course your scholar is currently taking)

· P23 – Physical Education – Team Sports

· Foreign Language or Reading 

· Students may continue in a Foreign Language started in middle school or begin a new Foreign Language, but eventually must have earned two credits in the same Foreign Language as a requirement for graduation.
· Extended Literacy is the Reading course recommended for students who are reading below grade level and Wilson will use the results of the SRI (a reading assessment given at the end of 8th grade) to identify students who should postpone their Foreign Language study until after they have successfully completed grade 9.

· Elective classes 

· Art courses

· Music courses

· Computer or other Digital Media courses

· Academy electives

Wilson High School has the compete Wilson Course Catalog posted on the school website. To review graduation requirements, available courses with their credit value, prerequisites, and graduation credit status, go to wilsonhs.org; click on the Academics button, Academics home, Listing of Courses, and the Wilson Course Catalog 2014 – 2015 document.
At the end of March, DCPS will pre-transition 8th graders.  This is the process that identifies the students who will be coming to Wilson next year. It is after Pre-Transition that Wilson will begin building the master schedule of classes for 2014 – 2015. 

 April and May are the months when changes in your scholar’s course selections may be made.  At that time, if you have questions or concerns, you may contact Mary Beth Waits, the Assistant Principal at Wilson who is the master scheduler, or the Counseling department at Wilson.  Email addresses for Ms. Waits and the counselors may also be found on the Wilson website by clicking on the About button, then scrolling down to Faculty & Staff.

Wilson High School looks forward to working with you and your scholar in the coming years.

Mary Beth Waits
